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“The Headliner” 
Newsletter of the Northern Ohio Regional Group #20 

Early Ford V-8 Club of America 

Volume 20 Number 3                                                                                         March 2013 

Mission Statement: “To preserve and authentically maintain vehicles manufactured by the Ford Motor Company for 

the model years 1932 through 1953 inclusive, and to serve as an accurate and technical source of information  

concerning these automobiles for the benefit of its members as well as the general public.” 

Officers & Board 2012 
 

President: Jeep Iacobucci 
Vice President: Dan Burngasser 
Secretary: Virginia Herrmann 
Treasurer: Ann Davis 

Directors 
Annette Gorris 
Richard Jandrey 
Regis Schilling 
Bill Soltis 
Neal Garland (PP) 

 
All Meetings are held at  
Stow Community Center  

3800 Graham Road 
Stow, OH 

“Kick Tires”: 7:00 
Meeting Begins: 7:30 
Ends: 10:00 or Sooner 

 

Website: 
www.norgv8club.org 

 

Editor 
Annette & Craig Gorris 
10160 Echo Hill Drive 
Brecksville OH 44141 

440-526-6138 
annette.gorris@gmail.com 

Message From Our President 
 

This is my first messenger that I am trying to do by computer, 

as my editor Georgene decided to go to Florida to a couple for 

of weeks. My day consists of cooking my own meals, doing  

my own laundry and feeding the damn cat.  

Well any way we got our first meeting of the year under our 

belts, and I think it was a pretty good one. Little disappointed 

on attendance but it's still early yet. We still have our snow birds ready to come 

back to beautiful OHIO for some real weather. All of our committees have been re-

ally working overtime to try to keep this group functional and at the same time hav-

ing a little fun.  

The books were audited and the numbers were 100% correct, thanks to Anne Davis.  

The newsletter really is looking great thanks Annette and Craig and the Website is 

fantastic, thanks to Regis. If you get a chance log on, it's mind boggling.  

Our minutes are right on the money every meeting, thanks Ginny and once again 

this year, Guy Shively did an outstanding job on the artwork for the 1013 Roster 

cover 

Our speaker last meeting, Ms. Cynthia Fich, from the Summit County Office of 

Consumer affairs gave a nice presentation on scamming. Thanks again to Chairman 

Rich Jandrey who is doing a great job on providing our Club with interesting 

monthly programs.  

It looks too me there is going to be a lot of stuff to do this year. Remember, this is 

your R.G. and it's up to you how we can share the time with each other.  

 

Enjoy U R V8B4 ITS 2 LATE 

Jeep 

March Program 
 

Program Chairperson, Rich Jandrey, has contacted 

Mr. Bill Witt of Ohio Blasting Equipment who will 

discuss the topic of sandblasting.  This should be a 

very interesting and informative topic 
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Minutes from the N.O.R.G. Meeting, February 15, 2013 

 
President Jeep Iacobucci called the meeting to order at 7:45 PM.  The membership made their intro-

ductions and Jeep welcomed Joe Wasielewski back. 

 

Our speaker for the evening was Cynthia Fich of Summit County Office of Consumer Affairs.  She 

explained the many scams that are showing their ugly heads in our society today. She spoke of the 

Grandparents scam, credit card scams and the biggest of all is the Medicare scams. There are the in-

vestment scams, travel scams and the Jamaican letters just to name a few.  Cynthia explained about 

being careful of telemarketers wanting information.  This leads to unwanted mailings where your 

name gets sold.  Eventually, resulting on a list that gets ROBO calling that takes over your tele-

phone.  Cynthia suggests that everyone should sign up for the NO CALL LIST. 

 

Cynthia also suggests to watch out for the handyman who stops by and wants to trim your trees or 

do home improvements.  They try to collect money up front and they never return.  Cynthia spoke 

about the smart phones and how readily available a scammer can retrieve your information.  After 

the many dos and don'ts she suggests to be very careful and watch every move you make in today’s 

society. 

 

A thank you goes to Annette and Craig Gorris for the coffee and cookies at the meeting.  Craig – you 

really out did yourself on this one? 

 

Ginnie Herrmann read the November, 2012 minutes.  The minutes were approved by Rags Stallard 

and seconded by Rich Jandrey.   

 

No Treasurers report however, Lois Stallard audited the NORG books and we are ready for another 

year.  The books were given to Joe to take home to Ann. 

 

SEMA REPORT – No report 

 

HEADLINER – Annette Gorris reported that everything is going well.  Jeep thanked and comment-

ed on what a nice job Annette and her side kick Craig are doing on the Headliner. 

 

WEB-SITE – Regis Schilling said the site is running and is updated. Activities are listed on the site 

and he still has pictures to sort out. 

 

MEMBERSHIP – Craig Gorris spoke about the 59 members and all are paid except for 4. He will 

contact them.  The new roster has been passed out to the membership.  Craig spoke about Guy 

Shively and the cover of the new roster with the 75th Anniversary of the 38 Ford. Craig said a plaque 

was made for Guy in appreciation for the support since 1989.  Craig also thanked Bill Soltis’ daugh-

ter for printing the roster. 

 

ACTIVITIES – Neal Garland said the car season is about to begin and discussed the upcoming 

events and swap meets.  All the events will be listed in the Headliner.  Frank Posar and Jack Bukszar 

spoke about a Dearborn Cruise.  Frank, Jack and their wives have already taken the trip  
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PROGRAMS: - Rich Jandrey said our March program will be on Sand blasting and equipment. 

 

HISTORIAN -  No Report 

 

SUNSHINE – No Report 

 

OLD BUSINESS – Georgene Iacobucci gave the club the final totals from the pig roast.  The club do-

nated money to Emma (the little girl across the street).  A donation was given to a little boy, Vinnie, 

that has down syndrome and also a donation was given to The Upside of downs. Georgene  had 

plaques made for all the people who donated items for the auction.  Georgene has a folder with all the 

expenses for anyone to review.  She also read the thank you’s from Emma’s Mom and The Upside of 

Downs. 

 

The N.O.R.G. V-8 club can’t express their gratitude to Georgene and Jeep for all you do for this event.  

It is gracious of you to open your home to so many outsiders.  Thank you again! 

 

NEW BUSINESS – Jeep spoke about the Board Meeting that was held in the beginning of February.  

The Board spoke about club bereavement  arrangements for all the members of the V-8 club.  Also the 

Board discussed road trips and events for 2013, our mailbox fees, and several issues concerning our 

sick members and members with no e-mail addresses.  This was a very productive meeting and was 

held at Jeep Iacobucci’s home. 

 

Our name tags are made up by Bill Royer.  However, the labeler is old and is becoming difficult to op-

erate.  Bruce Lewicki graciously donated a new label maker to the club.  Thank you, Bruce. 

 

Jeep closed the meeting @ 9:15 PM and seconded by Ken Canankamp. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Virginia Herrmann, Secretary 

 

  Remember the old “Gas Station” 

Full Service With a Smile   
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2013 Activities At A Glance 
 

Friday March 15th NORG Monthly Club Meeting 

Tuesday March 19th 11:00 Lunch Mike’s Place, Kent OH 

Sunday, June 9th Summer Picnic at Dave & Nancy Collette’s Farm 

June 17th  ~ 21st 2013 Early Ford V-8 Club 50th Anniversary Grand 
National, South Lake Tahoe CA    

August 22, 23 & 24,  Joint tour to Dearborn Michigan with Nifty 
Fifties and Northern Illinois Regional Group. 

 

Welcome New Member 
 

Mr. Richard Owsley 989 Highland Salem OH 44460.  (330) 

277-7939.  Richard’s   

Winter Address is   31 Ocean Reef Drive PMB 180,  Key Largo 

FL 33037 

 

Richard owns a 1935 Ford Convertible Sedan, a 1938 Ford 

Station Wagon and a 1947 Ford Convertible. 

2013 Membership Rosters 
 

2013 NORG Membership Rosters were given to all members who at-

tended the February Meeting.  Members not at the meeting were 

mailed a 2013 Roster.  In addition, all new members that had not re-

ceived a 40th Anniversary NORG License Plate Tab were sent one.   

 

A BIG THANK YOU to member Guy Shively who drew the artwork 

for the Roster.  Guy has been providing NORG with the cover art-

work since 1989.   

 

 

Member’s Vehicle 
 

Tony Gray, who with his wife Merry 

Lou recently joined the NORG, sent us 

this photo of his 1952 Ford 1/2 Ton Pick

-up.   

 

Nice Ride Tony! 
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Member’s Vehicle 
 

Dave Collette purchased this 1935 Ford  Roadster in 2010 from club member Dick Deyling .  

He and wife Nancy  did a complete restoration on the car.  This is the first time we are pub-

lishing photos in the Newsletter.   

Great job Dave  & Nancy 

Happy Birthday John 
 

Last month member John Schigulinskky 

celebrated a “milestone” birthday.  To 

commemorate the occasion, wife Marilyn 

placed this affectionate and  heart warm-

ing article in their local newspaper.  We 

thought that we should share it with our 

members. 
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Results of the “Last Annual Pig Roast” 

 

Our Club’s “Last Annual Pig Roast” that President Jeep & Georgene with support from 

many NORG members have produced the past few years is a fund raising event that ben-

efits needy children and provides a modest income for our Club.  Listed below is a sum-

mary of income, expenses, donations and Club profit as well as the “Thank You” comments 

N.O.R.G. received. 

 

Income:  $4091 

$15.00/adult fee; 50-50 raffle; and monies from auction  

 

Donations:  $2000 

$1,200.00 to Emma Young (little girl with the rare nervous system disease)  

$400 to Vince DiTomas (little boy with Downs Syndrome) 

$400 to Upside of Downs Charity 

Thank You cards Have Been Included for Your Information 

 

Expenses:  $1216 

Costs including Pig, Charcoal, Tents, Port-a Potty, DJ, Liquid Refreshments, Snacks etc.) 

 

Profit: $875 
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Spring schedule for NORG/Nifty Fifties lunchtime mini-
outings. The idea behind these weekday outings is to 
simply provide a time and place where we can get together 

to kick tires, socialize a bit, and—of course—eat. When the 
weather gets better, a main purpose for these informal activities will be to provide an oppor-
tunity to drive our V8s. Here is the spring schedule I am proposing. These will be strictly 

informal come-if-you-feel-like-it activities. There usually will be no reserved tables or other 
special arrangements with the restaurants. Everyone will order individually. Unless you 

are notified of a change in time, plan to meet at the scheduled spots at 11:00 a.m. 
 
Tuesday, March 19: Mike's Place, 1700 S. Water Street, Kent, Ohio. Phone 330-673-6501. 

(Water Street is also State Route 43. Mike's Place is located at the intersection of Route 43 
and Route 261. Take Interstate 76 and exit north on 43 toward Kent. Mike's Place is on the 
west side of 43 and is easy to spot because it has what looks like a jet airplane on a pedestal 

in the parking lot.) 
Mike's Place can best be described as a "funky" restaurant with a very eclectic decor. 

The tone of the place is reflected in some of the "Rules of Mike's Place," which are posted on 
their website (Mikesplace.com). A sampling of the rules includes: 
 Mike is always right (just don't ask his wife). 

 Tips may be thrown at cooks (in appreciation or as an incentive to never cook again) 
 Thou shalt control thy children or we will provide duct tape. 

 No making motorboat noises in your beer. 
Check the website for other rules. 

 

Thursday, April 25: Cathedral Buffet, 2960 State Road, Cuyahoga Falls, Ohio. Phone 330-
922-0467. Directions to find the Cathedral Buffet will be provided in the April newsletter. 
We visited this spot last year and everyone seemed to enjoy the $7 buffet, so let's do it 

again. MAYBE the weather will be nice enough in April so we can drive our V8s and take ad-
vantage of the huge parking lot. 
 

Thursday, May 23: Shisler's Cheese House, 1275 S. Cleveland-Massillon Road, Copley, 
Ohio. Phone 330-665-3434. Shisler's is a small local spot that sells—of all things—cheese. 

It also has a very nice deli-style counter service where you can custom order a sandwich 
and a drink. There is both indoor and outdoor seating and surely the weather will be OK for 

driving our V8s! Next door to Shisler's is an ice cream shop and a craft-type gift shop, so af-
ter lunch some ice cream and some shopping will be in order. 
Please let me know of other restaurants that you think would be good places for us to visit. 

I'm open to all suggestions! 

Neal Garland, Activities  

Weekday Lunchtime  
Mini-Outings 
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A Recipe for St. Patrick’s Day 

Ingredients: 
2 Cups all-purpose Flour 

2 Tablespoons Brown Sugar 

1 Teaspoon Baking Powder 

1 Teaspoon Baking Soda 

1/2 Teaspoon Salt 

3 Tablespoons Butter 

2 Eggs 

3/4 Cup Buttermilk 

1/3 Cup Raisin 

Directions: 
In a large bowl, combine flour, brown sugar, baking powder, baking soda and salt.  Cut in butter 

until crumbly.  In a small bowl, whisk 1 egg and buttermilk.  Stir  into flour mixture just until 

moistened.  Fold in raisins. 

 

Knead on a floured surface for 1 minute.  Shape into a round loaf ; place on a greased baking 

sheet.  Cut 1/4 inch deep cross in top of loaf.  Beat remaining egg; brush over loaf 

 

Bake at 375 for 30-35 minutes or until golden brown 

What To Drink With the Soda Bread 

Irish Coffee of course 

 

 1.5 ounces of Jameson’s Irish Whiskey (or any whiskey  

but Jamison’s is the choice for Irish Coffee) 

 

 1.5 Ounces Bailey’s Irish Cream 

 

 Combine both shots in a glass, add hot coffee, top with 

whipped cream and sprinkle some nutmeg 
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Cookie Bakers 
 

 
March ~ Marie Lewicki 

April ~ Ginger Posar 

May ~ Virginia Herrmann 

June ~ NO Meeting ~ Grand National 

July ~ ???????? 

August ~ Beth Schilling 

September ~ Sharon Bukszar 

October ~ Annette Gorris 

November ~ Momoe Garland 

 

 

N.O.R.G. members please note that we understand that you can not or 

are unable to support our Cookie Baking Program.  If you wish to help 

support the Coffee Fund by making a small donation to help our club, 

please see our Treasurer, Ann Davis. 

 

Hot Air Heater 

advertisement 

from a 1937 Ford 

Trade Journal 
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P.O. Box 284, 2181 General Doolittle Dr., Auburn IN 46706  (260)927.8022   

 

MOTORFEST V   August 28-31, 2013  

Dear Fellow V-8 Enthusiasts;    Date  January 28, 2013 

 

The Early Ford V-8 Foundation trustees are excited to be hosting their fifth Mo-

torFest in the heartland of America.  While we know how much early Ford enthusi-

asts enjoy car events with a judging element we also know that several times more 

enjoy car events based on cruising to nice and interesting places where they can a) 

visit with like-minded individuals who can identify with driving a road-worthy V-8 

b) where they can pick up a little local culture, and c) relax and enjoy a no-pressure 

vacation with their favorite gal and their favorite V-8.   

 

This year the Early Ford V-8 Foundation has chosen a quaint attraction known as 

Sauder Village in Archbold, OH as the over-night site to hold its latest driving expe-

rience for old Ford cars. This venue is Ohio's largest living history village. It also 

offers very reasonable rates and great home-cooked meals.  Sauder Village is just 52 

miles from the Early Ford V-8 Museum in Auburn IN and a partial day trip is 

planned to visit Auburn and the Early Ford V-8 Foundation Museum. That trip also 

includes admission to the world famous RM Auto Auctions at the Auction Park, a 

short walk from the Early Ford V-8 Museum.  

 

While the Early Ford V-8 Foundation Museum, its exhibits and its programs contin-

ue  

to grow, we welcome any and all early Ford enthusiast to come to this event. We 

would love to talk with you and have you offer any input on how we can better our 

efficiency and effectiveness in making this Museum a legacy to Early Ford vehicles 

and  memorabilia. 

 

We are looking forward to many early Ford V-8 enthusiasts, alone or as caravans 

from area Regional Groups coming to Ohio from eastern and central areas of the 

USA. We know you will enjoy Motorfest V. It is a well- planned event, a great op-

portunity to share your V-8 enthusiasm for the early Ford, and more so an oppor-

tunity to make new friends.     

 

Sincerely 

 

George Elbel, President   David and Wanda Stonebraker, Co-

chairs 

 

    Trustees: 

 

Raymond E. Beebe 

Camden, NY 

 

Anthony Comunale 

Churchville, NY 

 

Joshua Conrad  

Fremont, IN  

 

George M. Elbel 

Hamersville, OH  

 

Lynn A. Ewing 

Wapakoneta, OH 

 

Joe H. Floyd 

Harrisburg, SD 

 

Jimmy Gibson 

Blue Ridge, TX 

 

Jerry E. Grayson  

Jonesboro, GA 

 

Robert J. Malley 

Pittsford, NY 

 

David Rehor  

Allen Park, MI  

 

David Stonebraker 

Wheatfield, IN  

 

William N. Tindall 

Chesterfield, VA 
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SAVE THE DATE 

AUGUST 22, 23, 24, 25, 2013 

 
Join the Early Ford V-8 Club of Northern Ohio (NORG), the Early Ford V-8 group from Northern 

Illinois and the Nifty Fifties Ford Club for a fun filled weekend of touring the Dearborn Michigan 

area.   

 Our first stop of the tour will be Friday morning with a guided tour of the beautiful Estate 

of Edsel and Eleanor Ford in Grosse Point.  The home is one of the largest estates in the Grosse 

Point area.  This home is very modern for its time and reflects on Edsel’s keen eye for design.   

Along with the tour of the home we will also tour the garage area with some of Edsel’s favorite cars 

and design sketches.  After touring the home there is much to see on the manicured grounds with 

ponds, flower gardens and a ¾ scale play house for their daughter with working utilities.  Upon 

leaving the Estate there will be an area for photos to be taken with our cars.  After a lunch break 

we will tour a very interesting air museum in the area.  Friday will wind down with dinner at the 

famous Victorian restaurant The Kiernan Steak House.  Kiernan’s has been in the area for 40 plus 

years and is a Dearborn destination.  We will be dining in our own private room outfitted in the 

true Victorian atmosphere.  

 Saturday will be a true day with Henry Ford.  At your pleasure you will be able to tour the 

Henry Ford Museum, Greenfield Village, the IMAX Theater and the rouge plant. 

Saturday evening we will be having dinner at The DoubleTree Hotel with a full dinner buffet and 

all the trimmings. 

 Our host hotel is the DoubleTree in Dearborn, MI.  The hotel has all the amenities, pool, two 

hot tubs, restaurant, lounge and a wonderful lobby to socialize in.  Our rate is $89.00 per night with 

a full breakfast buffet (not a continental breakfast).   

 For any questions please contact: 

Jack Bukszar      Frank Posar 

1-216-228-9168    1-330-467-0465 

Lakewood46@cox.net   posarf@roadrunner.com 

mailto:Lakewood46@cox.net
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Early Ford V-8 Club of America 

Northern Ohio Regional Group #20 

P.O. Box 1074 

Cuyahoga Falls, Ohio 44223 

First Class Mail 

 
 

 

 
 Momoe Garland  3/4 
 Ruth Canankamp  3/7 
 Herman Roth  3/10 
 Ginny Roth  3/14 
 Ken Canankamp  3/19 

       
 
 
 
 
 

The Headliner Deadline 
1st Day of each month.  Please e-mail articles, 
tech tips, outings, adds, club news and pictures 
to: 

Annette Gorris  

Don’t Forget to Check out our  
updated website : 

www.norgv8club.org 

March MEETING :March MEETING :March MEETING :   

   

Friday, March 15Friday, March 15Friday, March 15ththth         

Stow City CenterStow City CenterStow City Center   

Parts Wanted—1936 Ford Coupe 

 

Rear Window Crank Mechanism 

Headlight Stands 

Windshield Top Hinges 

Windshield Crank Out Mechanism 

Front & Rear Bumper Brackets 
Front & Rear Bumpers 

Windshield Wiper Mechanism 

Joe:  Cell: 330- 603-9668 

Home: 330-677-080 

 

For Sale 

1936 Ford Cabriolet, Dearborn Winner   

Bill: 330-756-2829 


